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VHS Football Teams
Slated to Be Honored
at Homecoming 2016

Undefeated football team members from 1965 and 1966
are asked to mark Homecoming dates on their
calendars. Members will be honored guests.

The Victoria Alumni Association invites all members of the back to back undefeated 1965
and 1966 football teams to Homecoming 2016. The team members will participate in the
annual parade, be introduced during halftime of the homecoming football game versus Ofis-
Bison, and will be recognized at the Alumni Banquet on Saturday.

The 1965 team finished 7-0, defeating their opponents by a total of 230 to 25 points, with
four shutouts. Their closest game of the year came versus the Ellis Railroaders. The Knights
were able to defeat their cross-county rivals by a score of 13-12. After the scare of the Ellis
game, Victoria did not allow a single point over their last three games, and defeated those
opponents by an average of 47 points.

The 1966 team was a truly dominant force. They defeated every opponent by at least 27
points, out-scored their opponents by a total
of 317 to 32, and had five shutouts. They

completed their season a perfect 8-0. 2015 Knights

Unfortunately, there were no playoffs at -

that time, so both the '65 and '66 seasons Claim State
simply ended after the team played out its ChampionShip
schedule.

These were the third and fourth The 2015 Victoria Knights Football
undefeated teams in VHS history, but the team completed an unblemished 13-0
first to accomplish it in consecutive seasons. season to claim the first back-to-back
We are hoping many of you can make it back State Championships in school history.
for homecoming to be honored, and we For the second straight year, the Knights
would also like you to bring back memories faced Attica-Argonia in the championship
from those seasons to share with the rest of game. In 2014, the Knights handily
the alumni. If you were a member of one or defeated the Titans 52-8, but the 2015
both of these teams and will make it back contest came down to the final minute. In
for homecoming, please contact Rich a tied game, and on 4"" down, the Knights
Billinger 68 to let him know that you’ll be offense was able to spring to life and
attending. Rich can be reached by email at scored the decisive touchdown with only
richb@ruraltel.net or call him at two seconds remaining. The final score
785-623-0115. More information regarding was 36-28. The Knights now own a 25
the homecoming activities will be in the game winning streak that dates back to
August issue of The Next Page. the second game of 2014.
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Alumni Board News

Ken Schoenrock ‘92 has resigned from the

Alumni Board of Directors. He and his wife Amy

Scheck Schoenrock ’93 have a daughter, Aspen, ‘
15, and a son, Grant, 12. Ken and his family
moved back to Victoria in 2014 when he was
hired to teach Science at the high school.
Shortly after joining the Alumni Board in 2015,
Ken was named head football coach for Victoria
Junior High Squires. Unfortunately, the
cumulative responsibilities of being VHS
teacher, football coach, alumni board member,
and attending his children’s activities have
proven to be overwhelming. Most people would
not have attempted to take on this many
commitments, and we thank Ken for trying to fit
the Alumni Association into his busy schedule. If
anyone wants to volunteer for the Alumni
Board contact Marge Rome at

Gym Floor Replacement Progress

marome@ruraltel.net.

The campaign to raise funds for the replacement of the VHS gym floor is
ongoing. There was hope that the floor could have been replaced during the

USD 432 News

Wade Schmidtberger ‘00 has been hired at
the high school as a custodian. Wade is married
to Jody and they have 4 children: 8-year-old
triplets Emma, Cody, and Wyatt and Tucker,
who is 5.

Luke Johnson has been hired as the new
band and vocal teacher.

Carla Schmeidler, wife of Kent ’95, has been
hired as a para-professional. Kent and Carla
have four children: Shelby, 12; Eli, 10; Sienna, 8;
and Brady, 2.

2016 spring break, but that time has now passed. As of March 1, the alumni
of VHS have donated $15,000 towards the gym floor fund. A big thank you
goes out to all who have donated. Unfortunately, the

lowest bid for the total replacement of the gym floor £ $53,000
came in at just under $53,000. As you can see, there is
a $38,000 deficiency that needs to be filled before this $36,000
project can proceed. The next window of opportunity
to replace the floor will be during the upcoming $18,000

summer break.

If you would like to donate to the gym floor fund,
please mail your contribution to: Victoria Alumni
Association, PO Box 382, Victoria, KS 67671. Your
donation may be tax-deductible.

From the VHS Principal

Last school year Victoria High School implemented dual credit
courses into its curriculum. The primary purpose for this
implementation was to increase VHS graduates’ attainment of
post-secondary degrees. It was our hope that if we could facilitate
the completion of many of the general education courses at the
high school level, students would have a higher program
completion rate at a post-secondary institution because they
would be able to enter more readily into desired course work
rather than the typically dreaded general education courses.

We found, however, that providing these college level dual
credit courses at the high school level did come with a substantial
disadvantage. Due to the fact that these students are not yet high
school graduates, they were unable to apply for financial aid.
Many of the students who were most needing this academic
incentive were socioeconomically disadvantaged and cannot
afford the tuition for these courses without financial aid.

Thanks to the new Jump Start Grant, now every Victoria High
School student who wanted to get a head start on his or her
college education had that chance this year. 35 VHS students
indicated a desire to take a dual credit course this year. Out of the
35 total students who wanted to take dual credit courses, 9
students applied for our Jump Start Grant. All 9 received financial
assistance of either partial or full tuition thanks to the
overwhelming generosity of the Dane Hansen Foundation, the
Victoria Alumni Association, and North Central Kansas Technical
College. Thanks to these organizations, we were able to award
over $3,400 to help make our students’ dreams of a brighter
future a reality. We cannot thank these organizations enough for
all they do to better our schools and community.

Stuart Moeckel
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Vintage Yearbooks Requested

The Alumni Association would like to assemble a complete
set of yearbooks from VHS. It seems that every year in the
preparation for homecoming, a question pops up that can only be
answered by locating a yearbook. Most of the time, a quick trip to
VHS is all it takes to find the answer, but unfortunately, the
yearbook collection at VHS is not complete.

It is believed that the first yearbook was made in 1951 and,
with the exception of 1955, every class since has put one

together. See the article below regarding the 1955 yearbook. The
VHS collection of yearbooks is missing the following years:

'51 ’52 ’53 ‘54 ’'56 '57 ‘58 ‘68
'73 '74 '76 ‘78 ’'81 ‘82 '’83
The alumni board is requesting that anyone with a yearbook

they are willing to donate, please email info@victoriaalumni.com
to make arrangements. A postage paid mailer will be sent to you.

WHY the Class of ’55 did NOT have a YEARBOOK!!

By Cora Braun Schulte ’55

For 65 years, every graduating class from VHS since 1951 has
had a yearbook except one. It appears that information was only
made public to the VHS Alumni last year when the class of '55
celebrated their 60" class reunion. In a statement made on a
questionnaire handed out to the alumni at the banquet, it stated
the class did not have a yearbook because of rowdy behavior.
Now, 61 years later, | want to restore the good name of the
“CLASS OF '55”,

The decision was made by the Board of Education (Ben
Brungardt, Emanuel Pfeifer, and John Schippers) that the class
would not be allowed to solicit advertising from the local and area
business establishments to raise funds to cover the production
costs of the yearbook nor would the district finance the project.

In desperation | visited with the principal, Mr. Steve Ryan,
pleading to convince the board to change their harsh decision. All
to no avail!

The custom in the 50’s was to reward the senior class with a
bus trip to Colorado Springs toward the end of the school year.
For this the class already had raised some money. At a class
meeting, | made a motion to the class to use the trip money for a
yearbook instead. Luckily, | didn’t get tarred and feathered and
run out of town by the boys in the class for making such a
preposterous suggestion. When it came to a vote the boys voted
“nay” and the girls “yay”. We had 23 boys and 14 girls.

So the class of ’55 had a senior trip for good behavior but no
yearbook. Just to prove we weren’t rowdy, we prayed the rosary
all the way to Colorado Springs.

Alumni Association Recognized

as Public Charity by IRS

The Victoria Alumni
Association is now recognized by
the IRS as a public charity. This
designation was effective on
October 21, 2015, and the
important part for the alumni of
VHS is that any money donated to
the Alumni Association may be tax
deductible. Of course, always
consult with your tax-advisor, as

~ every individual’s tax situation is
different, but for most people this
should hold true.

The IRS has complicated rules

regarding how public charities
classify any money that s
collected. Do not worry; your
Alumni Board of Directors will
issue a receipt each January to
inform you of your donation
amounts from the previous year.
Through some thorough research,
it was determined that the S5

annual dues may also be
deducted because the IRS
considers the alumni dues as

“insubstantial.”
In addition to becoming a

public  charity, the Alumni
Association has also  been
approved by the US Postal Service
as a non-profit mailer. This will
reduce the cost of mailing the
biannual newsletter, allowing the
yearly dues to remain at the
insubstantial level of $5.

Keeping the dues this low will
only work if alums actually pay
them, so please do your part and
send in your donation to PO Box
382, Victoria, KS 67671.
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Class Notes W

1 940'5 Class of 1946, we would like to congratulate

' you on your upcoming 70th class reunion

from Victoria Rural High School. You have all

been very faithful alumni members and just may surprise us with

your attendance at Homecoming 2015. Homecoming is set for
September 23 and 24"

Lou Dreiling Bowman ‘49 sends a “Thank You” and “God Bless
You” for The Next Page staff.

Edna Schmidtberger Ptacek ’50 sends her

1950's
’ ' regrets for not being able to join her class for

homecoming. She does say, “God bless all VHS graduates.”

Class of 1951, hopefully, we will be seeing some of you at
homecoming in the fall. We know many of you are still very active
members of your communities and would enjoy getting together
with your classmates for your 65" class reunion. Begin making
plans for September 23 and 24", If any of you have your
graduation picture, please get it to Marge Rome so a copy can be
added to your class list on the VHS website.

Class of 1956, we want you to begin planning for your 60" class
reunion. You have always been one of the classes to have a
wonderful turn out every year for this special weekend The
homecoming dates have been set for September 239 and 24"

Tina Braun Geist Braun ’58 retired from Schmidtberger
Construction after 35 years of service. She and her husband, Pete
'62, are keeping busy with projects around the house, as well as
following the activities of their grandchildren.

Darlene VonFeldt Schlesinger ’58 announces the birth of a great-
granddaughter, Brendall Sue, born December 30, 2014.

Vernon Billinger 59 and his wife, Dorothy, celebrated their 50"
wedding anniversary on August 14, 2015, with family and friends.

1 960 S Class of 1961, it is your turn to be honored

on the occasion of your 55" class reunion.
Homecoming 2016 will take place on the weekend of September
23" and 24™. You have a very close-knit class and let’s see if this
can be a repeat performance of your 50" reunion.

Jerry Brungardt ’62 and his wife, Mary, celebrated 50 years of
marriage on November 7, 2015, with a Mass and dinner for family
and friends. Their children are Dale ’86, Michele Brungardt 87,
Shannon Brungardt Karst '90, and Jessica Brungardt Dale "94

They have six grandchildren. Jerry and Mary were married
October 23, 1965, at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hays.

Pam Anderson Nowak ’64 shared her story with us. “I was
adopted by Leon and Mary Anderson. In February, | got my
adoption papers released and my name was Rita Uthe and my
relatives are from Boone/Ames, lowa, and | have met with them.
My birth mother died in 1993.” Beautiful story, Pam.

Gay Burgardt Werth ’65 has been retired for four years after
doing daycare for 36 years, working in two nursing homes,
catering, and working for her parish church, Prince of Peace. She
does the floral arrangements for the church and people in the
community. She is also first chair of the hospitality committee and
banner bearer of D of | Circle #444. She and her husband, Arlen,
have been married 26 years and have seven children and 16
grandchildren between them.

Patty Sander Legleiter ’65 and her husband, Harry, marked 50
years of marriage on September 27, 2015, and have been blessed
with 13 grandchildren. They have both been retired a little over a
year and report that they are now doing everything that they
failed to do the past 34 years. Patty remains active in church
ministry at Immaculate Heart of Mary, loves working outdoors,
traveling, doing volunteer work, and is looking forward to art and
painting projects. She enjoyed visiting with her classmates during
their 50th class reunion at Homecoming 2015. She sends a thank
you to all who so diligently keep VHS Alumni connected through
the newsletter.

Alfred Windholz ’65 retired September 1, 2014, from Hays
Medical Center after 25 years of service.

Diane VonFeldt Ruder ’65 and her husband, Jerry, have two
children: a daughter, Michelle DeWitt, and a son, Brian. They
have 6 grandchildren. She and Jerry are both retired.

Wayne A. Schmidtberger ‘65 and his wife, Patty, have been
married for 31 years and are now both retired. They have three
sons and three grandchildren, one grandson is 21 and a set of
twins (girl and boy) are age 4.

Class of 1966!! You are front and center as the 50-year honor
class for Homecoming 2016. Last years’ honor classes had a
fantastic representation. Hopefully you will be able to match their
spirit and enthusiasm with a good number in attendance for all
the homecoming events. Save the date for September 23" and
24", If you have a class picture of your graduating class, please
get it to our president, Marge Rome, so it can be posted in the
newspaper and on the VHS website.
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Jerry '66 and Lois Kuhn Dinkel ‘66 were married 47 years
September 28, 2015. They have three daughters and six
grandchildren. Jerry and Lois are retired and like to travel. They
spend time visiting their children in Newton, Wichita, and Kansas
City. The rest of the time finds Jerry at the golf course.

Brenda Schmidtberger Yoder ‘67 and her husband, Rocky,
celebrated their 4th anniversary on October 1, 2015.

Michael Marcotte '69 retired this past summer after serving 20
years as Managed Care Director for The Confederated Tribes of
the Warm Springs Reservation of Oregon. He was selected, via a
tribal council resolution in January of 2014, to serve a three year
term on the seven member CTWS/IHS Joint Health Commission,
and was elected by fellow commissioners to serve as vice-
chairperson for 2015. Mike and his wife, Holly, make their home

in Madras, Oregon.
and its number 45. Can you believe that? We

1970
would love to have you join in the fun on

September 23" and 24",

Class of 1971, it’s time for a class reunion

Bill Gasper 74, Hays High School yearbook adviser for the past 11
years, has led his students to earn the All-American rating from
the National Scholastic Press Association for the 2015 Indian Call,
the Hays High School yearbook. Bill and his wife, Pam
Schmidtberger Gasper ’77 live in Hays.

Steve Pfeifer '75 and his wife, Mary Baier Pfeifer '75, were
married 40 years on May 23, 2015.

Class of 1976, hopefully you will want to be part of Homecoming
2016 to celebrate your 40" class reunion. Wow! Your class roster
goes on and on. We are expecting to see you out in record
numbers.

Tom 76 and Deb Jacobs Hoffman ’80 announce the birth of their
first grandchild. Zaddik Christopher Woods was born September
17, 2014. He is the son of their daughter, Whitney, and her
husband, Adam. They live in Norman, Oklahoma.

(]
1980 S Class of 1981, it is class reunion time—

number 35 to be exact. VHS Homecoming

weekend is always a great time. Get your
calendars marked for September 23" and 24™. It’s not too early
to get your class excited for all the events.

Rose Ann Schulte Kreller ’84 and her husband, David, celebrated
their 25 wedding anniversary on July 18, 2015, with a renewal of
their wedding vows and hosted a reunion of family and friends in
Manhattan. Rose and David were married June 30, 1990, at the
Cathedral of the Plains, Victoria. Rose is the daughter of Rosie
Brungardt Schulte "45.

Kelly Freitag Forell ’85 shared that her husband, Guy, is a
property manager for Zoom Properties LLC. Their son, Cody, is a
junior at Fort Hays State University pursuing a degree in
engineering. A daughter, Bailey, is a freshman at Highland
Community College working on a pre-chiropractic major and
playing women’s basketball. Another son, Tyler, is a freshman at
Northwestern Oklahoma State University majoring in Agri-
business. He is also a team bullfighter. Kelly started her 9" year
as owner of a CPA practice.

Class of 1986, it is reunion time. Hope to see you back in the
area to celebrate your 30" class reunion. September 23" and 24"
are the dates scheduled for this event.

Gerard Wellbrock ’'86 was recently awarded FirstPlace for
“Play-by-Play” by the Kansas Association of Broadcasters at their
state convention in October. Gerard is the son of Gene '56 and
Joan Wellbrock.

[}
1 990 s Class of 1991, we hope you realize that you

will be honored as the 25-year honor class
for Homecoming 2016. Your alumni board has been busy making
plans for the weekend of September 23 and 24™ and we hope
you are doing the same. You will have a spot on the program to
boast about your years at VHS.

Jason Pfeifer ’94 and his wife, Sarah, announce the birth of a son,
Jayce Steven, born July 2, 2015, at Hays Medical Center. Jayce’s
grandparents are Steve 75 and Mary Baier Pfeifer '75. His great-
grandmother is Lucy Schippers Baier '54.

Class of 1996, it is time to be thinking about coming home for
your 20" class reunion. We always have a great turnout for the
20 year class. Don’t let your fellow classmates and alumni board
down. Let us know if we can get you a class list. Be sure to check
www.victoriaalumni.com for the names and addresses of many of
your classmates.

Cristy Braun Yessa '96 and her wife, Toni, announce the birth of
their son, Jovy Rustin, on June 4, 2015, in Vilverdale, Washington.
His grandparents are Dennis '74 and Yvonne Braun.

Shannon Billinger 97 and Katrina Engstrom were married
October 2, 2015.

Christine Gottwald Tremble ’97 and her husband, Shawn,
announce the birth of a daughter, Marina Sage, born November
17, 2015, on the island of Oahu, Hawaii where her father is
stationed in the United States Army. Marina has two sisters,
Isabel and Sterling. Her grandparents are Dave and Cindy
Gottwald.
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Brandon Robben ’99 and Michale Siemer were married August
29, 2015, at Wenceslaus Catholic Church, Omaha, Nebraska.
Brandon is a 2003 graduate of Kansas State University with a
degree in kinesiology/pre-med. He is currently a realtor in Omaha
and holds his license with CBSHOME Real Estate. Michale is a
graduate from Denison High School in lowa and is employed as
Brandon’s assistant in the real estate business. They are living in
Omaha. Brandon is the son of Rick '76 and Marla Brungardt
Robben '78.

Kory Pfeifer ’99 and his wife, Jessie, announce the birth of a son,
Bo William, born November 4, 2015, at Hays Medical Center. He
has a brother, Walker, 3 years old. Bo’s grandparents are Ken 70
and Diane Younger Pfeifer ’73. His great-grandmother is Jeanette
Schumacher Younger ’50.

: (]
2 s Michael Brungardt ‘00 and Jeanette Maki

were married August 22, 2015, at St. Joseph'’s
Catholic Church, Damar. Jeanette is the Youth Leader at the
Basilica of St. Fidelis, Victoria. Michael is the son of Robert ‘68
and Shirley Riedel Brungardt '68.

Class of 2001, be sure to mark the calendar for September 23"
and 24", It was 15 years ago that you graduated from VHS. Come
and join in the fun-filled weekend and get caught up on families
and careers.

Brent Hansen 01 and his wife, Steph, announce the birth of a
daughter, Graye, born January 24, 2016. Graye has a brother,
Dax, 17 months. Her grandmother is Betty Rome Hansen '76.

Brett Karlin 02 and his wife, Hannah, welcomed a son, Beckham
Michael, born September 22, 2015. He has a sister, Brooklyn
Marie, 3. His grandparents are Tony ‘74 and Wanda Dreiling
Karlin ’76. Great-grandparents are Allen ‘55 and Connie
Brungardt Dreiling ’53.

Amy Folkerts Sellers '02 and her husband, Matt, announce the
birth of a son, Theodore Daniel, born January 25, 2016. His
grandparents are Pat and Gia Scott.

Chad Brown ‘02 and Amanda Thomas were married August 22,
2015, at the Basilica of St. Fidelis, Victoria. Chad’s parents are
Roger ’79 and Karen Brown.

Andrea Robben 04 and Nicholas Felder were married September
12, 2015, at St. Ann Church, Walker. Andrea’s parents are Jim ’77
and Crystal Robben.

Brandy Robison ’05 married Bradley Crawford March 9, 2005.
They moved to Ft. Riley, Kansas. They have two children, a son,
Bradley Jr., born January 7, 2008, and a daughter, Adalynn, born
April 30, 2013.

Class of 2006, begin making plans for your 10-year reunion from
Victoria High School. You are our youngest honor class and the
future of Victoria Alumni Association. You need to be thinking of a
spokesperson to tell us about the mighty Class of 2006. You have
bragging rights as the 10-year reunion class. We hope to see
ma;\y of you for homecoming festivities on September 23" and
24",

Chad Schmidtberger ’06 and his wife, Andrea, announce the birth
of a daughter, Dawson Rose, born August 11, 2015, at Hays
Medical Center. Her grandparents are Leroy ‘74 and LeeAnn
Braun Schmidtberger '80. Great-grandparents are Leroy ’52 and
JoAnn Braun and Robert L. and Marie Bollig Schmidtberger ’47.

Amber Unrein Younger ‘07 and her husband, Joel, announce the
birth of a daughter, Kimber Marie, born May 4, 2015, at Hays
Medical Center. Her grandparents are Glen and Michele
Schumacher Unrein '81. Great-grandparents are Arlyn and Clarita
Dreiling Schumacher ’58 and Frank and Charlene Braun Unrein
'63.

Jared Pfeifer ’07, and his wife, Morgan, were married August 23,
2014, and welcomed a son, Owen Michael, on November 22,
2015. Jared is the son of Steve '75 and Mary Baier Pfeifer '75 and
the grandson of Lucy Schippers Baier '54.

Austin Gagnon "08 and Sheena Herl ‘07 were married December
12, 2015, at the Basilica of St. Fidelis, Victoria. Austin is employed
by Nex-Tech as a network operations center technician. Sheena is
a graduate of Fort Hays State University and Paul Mitchell the
School. She is owner of The Color Pallet Salon & Fashion Boutique
in Victoria. Sheena is the daughter of Dan ’72 and Pat Herl.

Taylor Lang ‘08 and his wife, Danielle, announce the birth of a
daughter, Jentrie Catherine, born August 19, 2015, at Hays
Medical Center. Her grandparents are Daren ‘83 and Dana
Dreiling Lang ‘84 and Danny ‘78 and Cindy Meder Robben '77;
great-grandparents are Jeanette Kippes Dreiling ‘60, Lena Scheck
Meder 56, and Larry and Marlene Kisner Lang-Sarver '60.

Jim Schmidtberger '70, Raphael “Red” Schmidtberger "70,
Wayne Schmidtberger ’65, and Anthony Pfeifer '74 perform
at Homecoming 2015.
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[}
201 0 S Class of 2011, you have made it to the first

milestone as members of the Victoria
Alumni Association, that being the 5-year reunion class. Your
classmates would love to hear what you’ve been up to. It’s time
to start thinking about returning for Homecoming 2016.

Steven Hotaling ’11 and Courtney Heritage were married
February 4, 2015. Steven joined the United States Army in March,
2015, and is currently stationed at Fort Rucker, Alabama. He is an
air traffic controller. He is the son of Gail and Joe Robben ’81.

Jordan Bleske "11 and Kylie Dunn were married October 3, 2015,
at the Basilica of St. Fidelis, Victoria. Jordan is a bulk fuel driver
for Frontier Ag in WaKeeney. Kylie graduated from Trego High
School and is an administrative assistant at Bosselman Energy.
Jordan is the son of Calvin and Sharon Kuhn Bleske ’83.

Dalton Gasper "11 and Laramie Broshar announce the birth of a
daughter, Sadie Rae, born August 14, 2015. Sadie’s grandparents
are Troy 83 and Amy Gasper.

19th Annual VHS Alumni Golf Tournament

by Randy Leiker 70

We had another great turnout for the
19th Annual Alumni Golf Tournament. We
had 17 teams competing for the most
coveted championship title in the world,
well maybe Ellis County! The winning
team shot the lowest score in the history
of the Alumni tournament, an amazing
score of 55. What makes that score so
amazing is who shot it. Who would have
thought John Ruder ’89, Kevin Klein ’89,
John Weber ’89 and John Holub would be
able to shoot such a low score? They
narrowly beat out the team that shot 57
of Matt Berens ‘89, Darrell Dortland ’89,
Darian Dinkel 89, and Mitch Berens 87
who shot 57, another amazing score. The
third place team shot a ho-hum 58. That
team consisted of Glenn Dinkel ’82, Mark
Robben ’82, John Dreiling ’83 and Jeff
Billinger. After a lengthy discussion with
the tournament rules committee, me,
myself, and |, we may have to remove the
drivers and woods from these teams and
have them play with plastic golf balls.

A big THANK YOU goes out to all who played in the
tournament and to those who made the tournament a
huge success. | can think of no better way to raise money
for our Scholarship Fund than having a lot of classmates
and friends getting together for a fun round of golf. And |
do mean fun. After hearing some of the stories from the
other teams, some of which cannot be printed here, it
makes me think that this is a special event. Sure everyone
would like to win, but no one wants to miss the opportunity
to play with classmates and friends each year. There have
been some pretty fierce rivalries develop over the past
several years which adds to the fun and trash talking. To

First place winners in the 2015 Alumni Golf Tournament were (left to right)
Kevin Klein, John Weber, John Holub, and John Ruder.

those of you who have been playing in this tournament for
several years know exactly what | mean. This tournament
has a lot of father-son teams and even some grandfather-
son and grandson teams. If you have never played in this
tournament before [ strongly urge you to consider playing
this year. Golfing ability is not required to participate, just a
desire to have fun and renew old friendships. | guarantee
you will not be disappointed. | hope we beat you, | mean
meet you next September 23rd. The 20th Annual VHS
Alumni Tournament will be a special event indeed.
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Foundation Established to Assist USD #432

USD #432 has started a new
Foundation, hoping that private donations
will help fund needed school projects.
While taxes should provide the necessary
money to keep the school district running,
there are very stringent rules as to how
tax money is utilized. The USD #432
Foundation is a way to give flexibility to
which project can be tackled next.

For example, imagine that the curtains
in the auditorium were tattered and torn.
The curtains would not be seen as a
necessary item to the function of the
school, and their replacement would be
postponed. Instead of using tax money to
replace them, the Foundation could
upgrade the auditorium at a much quicker
pace. Of course, this is only an example of
how this could work. There are many
projects that could benefit from the
Foundation.

The mission of The Victoria USD #432

Foundation, Inc. is to support the Victoria
school district in its pursuit of excellence.
The Foundation’s goal is to provide
funding for a creative and challenging
curriculum to meet the needs of students
as they move forward to a post-secondary
opportunity.

Through the Foundation, alumni,
parents, businesses, and other supporters
of USD #432 can improve the
opportunities for students in the
classroom and beyond.

The Foundation is a nonprofit 501(c)
(3) corporation pursuant to IRS
regulations.

The Foundation will make it possible
to meet the needs of students in a variety
of ways:

¢ Classroom Grant Opportunities
¢ Scholarship Opportunities for
Students

Repeat and Double

Winners in 2015 Raffle

For the second year in a row, a ticket belonging to Tim
Hertel 70 was drawn from the raffle hopper at the Homecoming
Banquet. In 2014, Tim received the 3" place $300 prize, and in
2015, his name was drawn for the $100 prize. This was the first
time that a person had won multiple times, a feat that would be

equaled minutes later.

Galen Goetz '73 had his name drawn for both the $200 4"
place prize and the Grand Prize of $500. Galen graciously
donated the $200 prize back to the Alumni Association, and

wisely retained the top prize of $500.

The annual raffle helps fund the scholarships that the Alumni
Association award each spring. This year, there will be four
$1000 scholarships awarded to VHS graduates. The new
recipients will be announced in the August

scholarship
newsletter.
Raffle Winners for 2015 were:

1* Prize $500:
2" Prize $400:
3" Prize $300:
4™ Prize $200:
5" Prize $100:

Galen Goetz '73

Galen Goetz’73
Tim Hertel '70

Britney Hertel Lorson ‘05
Kelly Freitag Forell '85

¢ Enhancement Materials and Supplies
for Classrooms

¢ Special Building Projects as Specified
by Donors

¢ Supplement Students in Need

¢ Extra-Curricular Activities

The Victoria USD #432 Foundation,
Inc. is governed by five board members.
The initial members are David Ottley,
President; Allen Dreiling ’55, Vice-
President; Darrell Dortland ’89, Treasurer;
Kevin Huser ’84; and Alan Schulte ’85,
with Melissa Weber Schmidt '86 serving as
secretary.

Information about the Foundation and
USD 432 can be accessed on
www.usd432.org. Please send
contributions to 1105 10" Street, Victoria,
KS 67671. Your contribution is greatly
appreciated!

Victoria High School Class of 1970
in the 2015 Homecoming parade.
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The tennis team was honored in a sendoff ceremony in the VJSHS gymnasium before they headed to the state tournament.
Pictured left to right are Bailey Hobbs, Brianna Leiker, Coach Rhoda Windholz Urban “76. Madisyn Gerhardt, Hannah Radke,
Emily Schippers, and Megan Karst.

STATE TENNIS

Six members of the Lady Knights tennis squad — the entire team — qualify for State.

As many smaller schools consolidate and unify, often times
certain programs, sports, and activities dwindle or are altogether
cut. Be a proud Knight supporter and rally with us as we give
proper accolades to the 2015 Lady Knights tennis program.
Schools classified 1A are scarcely represented at the state level of
play, because the 1A schools compete against 3A and 2A schools.

While the team has seen as few as two members in years
past, the tennis team now has the numbers and the power to
play at both the varsity and junior varsity level. Not only does the
program continue to flourish and grow in numbers and talent,
this past fall was a landmark season. The team.under the
coaching of Rhoda Windholz Urban ’76 took Regionals by storm.
For the first time under her reign as head coach, Urban’s squad
dominated Regional action and qualified the entire squad to
compete at the State Championships. In true Victoria community

pride and fashion, the school and community members proudly
sent the team off in style with an all-school pep rally.

Finishing the season at the 3-2-1A State Championship meet
were:

Doubles

Megan Karst and Emily Schippers: 25-7 overall record, 6th at
Regionals, qualified for State

Brianna Leiker and Madisyn Gerhardt: 29-8, 2nd at Regionals,
11th at State

Singles
Bailey Hobbs: 30-6, 2nd at Regionals, qualified for State
Hannah Radke: 30-5, 1st at Regionals, finished 9th at State

What a great day to be a Knight!
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HOMECOMING 2015

This Homecoming Review section was written by members from last year’s Honor Classes: 10-, 25-, and 50-year reunions.
Those classes were 2005, 1990, and 1965.

George Lang ’42 (left) served as Grand Marshal for the
2015 Homecoming Parade. He married Lenora Kuhn 43 in
1948 and they spent 65 years together before her passing
in 2013. They were blessed with four children: Paul, Mary,
Barbara, and Kathleen. George was driven in the parade
by Rick Robben 76 in a 1942 Ford Coupe. George enjoyed
the Homecoming Banquet along with his son Paul and

daughter-in-law Linda Lang of Hays.

Class of 1965

By Cindy Truan Dinkel '65

The class of 1965 didn’t let a little rain get in their way
of celebrating 50 years since graduation. We started
Friday afternoon off by meeting at the VFW Hall to
prepare for the homecoming parade and renewing old
friendships.

Gib ’63 and Carol Stramel Billinger ’65 provided a
trailer for the class to ride on during the parade. Everyone
had fun taking pictures and throwing maroon and gold
beads and candy to children and adults watching the parade.
After the parade, pep rally, and crowning of the homecoming
queen and king, the class was invited to stroll through the halls of
VHS. It was fun for all reminiscing with other VHS Alums.

After a victory by the High School football team, it was on to
the VFW for more fun with the class of ‘65 and with other VHS
Alums, spouses, and friends.

One of the most outstanding memories of the weekend was
the beautiful “Memorial Mass” that is held every year in honor of
those classmates that have passed away. Mary Kay Billinger
Pfeifauf ’65 and Judy Dreiling Hoskins 65 served as candle
lighters and lit a candle for alums from reunion classes.

Following the Memorial Mass, we headed to the Hays VFW
for a wonderful and fun evening. Wayne Schmidtberger '65, with
the help of his brother James '70, sang the song “Roses are Red
My Love” that he previously performed at our graduation.
Everyone had such a fun time dancing and enjoying the evening’s
events. Old friendships were renewed and new memories were
made for the twenty-three classmates of ‘65 that attended. Since
the reunion, we have reconnected with many of the classmates
and look forward to continuing our long-standing friendships.

Thank you to the VHS Alumni Association for all that you do
to bring the classes back together and to preserve the culture
and history that has enriched each of us.



Victoria Alumni Association 11

HOMECOMING 2015

By Tami Braun Haberkorn ’90

I will start off by saying it's always wonderful to
see the friends we made “way back when” and see
how life has changed them, but as the saying goes,
"some things never change.” Bart Dreiling “90 won a
pair of Pit Mitts as a door prize and proved you are
only as old as you act.

Speaking of Bart, here are his comments: Seeing
dear friends from the Class of 1990 is always
wonderful. It's amazing how quickly we can pick right
back up where we left off from our last reunion.
Attending the banquet with other five year increment
classes is also a very fulfilling experience. The rich
tradition and history of VHS truly shines through at
the banquet. Overall, the weekend was a great time
that strengthened friendships and further solidified
our school’s heritage. Following this year’s event, our
class has maintained an even closer connection. | look
forward to our next reunion. And to whoever stole them, |
want my Pit Mitts back.

Renee Kuhn Wasko ’90: | think the alumni board did an
awesome job on the reunion weekend—the organization
and details were very good.

Loren Vonlintel '90: | had a good time—it was great to
connect with and stay connected to everyone.

Shane Dreiling '90: | had a great time, and it was nice seeing
everyone again.

Chris Windholz ’90: It always makes me feel young again...|
absolutely cherish the opportunity for all of us to get together

Class of 2005 ..

Kuhn ‘05

The Class of 2005 celebrated our 10-year reunion by
following the traditions of classes before us. On Friday afternoon,
classmates met in Victoria to resurrect the hot tub themed float
from our Senior Homecoming parade years ago. We deemed the
float “Hot Tub Time Machine.” This was a great time for us to get
together and reminisce about old times before attending the Pep
Rally and touring the school we knew all too well. We couldn’t
help but notice how much things have changed since we ran the
school. We ended the evening’s festivities with the football game,
a meal provided by the V.I.P., and sharing some drinks with other
classes at the VFW during the Alumni Social.

Saturday was packed with reunion activities as well. In the
afternoon, the Class of 2005 met at The Golden Q in Hays to share
some drinks and some stories. We talked about the things we all
were doing, the places we’d been, and our goals not yet achieved.

Class of 1990

and share a part of our lives that was yet to be known when we
first parted ways.

Anne Ruder Dinkel "90: | enjoy reminiscing and sharing about
our families and life after high school. Wish we could do it more
than every 5 years.

Clearly a wonderful time was had by all!

We shared memories and
laughs from our high school
days and showed pictures of
weddings, kids, and pets. In
the evening, we attended the
Alumni Banquet at the VFW in
Hays. At the door, we were
greeted right away and
ushered to our table. It was
great to see and catch up with
former coaches and teachers.
Since our class was being
honored, a short speech,
discussing our class
accomplishments of the past
10 years was read. Our class
enjoyed the meal and the
dance that ended the evening. The Class of 2005 extends a “Big
Thanks” to the VHS Alumni Association for all their hard work in
making the weekend a memorable one.

Jessica Kuhn ‘05
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In Loving Memory

Paul North died August 15, 2015. He is survived by two sons,
Travis 94 and Josh ’02; one daughter; Cindy North Zadina ’97; his
mother; two brothers; two sisters; and six grandchildren.

Francis Gross '67 died August 19, 2015. Survivors include one
son; one brother, Gary ’72; three sisters, Judy Gross Wahlen ’69,
Mary Lou Gross Rupp ’74, and Carol Gross Kuhn ’76; three
stepbrothers; two stepsisters; and one grandson.

Karl Schmidtberger 69 died August 25, 2015, at his home. He is
survived by his wife, Deborah; one brother, Paul ’70; three sisters,
Dianne Schmidtberger Carter '73, Janice Schmidtberger Tholen
’77, and Carol Schmidtberger Dreiling ’84; and four grandchildren.

Melvin J. Scheck ’49 died August 25, 2015, at his home. Survivors
include his wife, Maxine; two sons; two brothers, Ed and Linus;
three sisters, Bina Scheck Dinkel, Katie Scheck, and Lena Scheck
Meder ’56; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

Winifreda “Winnie” VonFeldt Beckwith "42 died August 30, 2015,
at her home in Roseburg, Oregon. She is survived by two sons,
David ’74 and Mark ’76; four daughters, Judith Barger, Sandra
Beckwith, Marlene Mizell, and Kathy Hammond; one sister,
Charlotte VonFeldt Sanders ’49; two brothers, Leo 53 and Karlos
’55; ten grandchildren; 25 great-grandchildren; and one great-
great-grandchild.

Verlin Stramel ’53 died September 9, 2015, at Hays Medical
Center. Survivors include his wife, Delphine; three sons; two
daughters; 16 grandchildren; 16 great-grandchildren; and a step-
great-grandson.

Aaron J. Sander died September 9, 2015, in McPherson, Kansas.
Survivors include his wife, Pam; one son; one daughter; his father,
Wilfred ’48; one brother, Mark ’83; five sisters, Ann Sander
Friesen, Gwen Sander Cutsinger, Margaret Sander Wedel,
Carmelita Sander Olson, and Maria Sander Dinkel ’'88; eight
grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

Irene Dortland died September 12, 2015, at Good Samaritan
Society, Hays. She is survived by her daughter, Kathalie Dortland
Hoffman ’63; two grandsons; and two great-grandsons.

Leona Hoffman died September 19, 2015, at Villa St. Francis,
Olathe. Survivors include one son, Tom ’63; two daughters,
Charlene Hoffman Goodnow ’61, and Joann Hoffman ’69; one
brother; three sisters; seven grandchildren; and two great-
grandchildren.

Paul Baier 49 died September 19, 2015, at Hays Medical Center.
Survivors include his wife, Lucy Schippers Baier ’54; four
daughters, Susan Baier Legleiter '74, Mary Baier Pfeifer ‘75, Jane
Baier Schumacher ’79, and Betty Baier Johnson '83; two sisters,
Armella Baier Schippers '49 and Alice Baier Erickson ’60; 12
grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; and seven step-great-
grandchildren.

Irvin Lee Werth died September 21, 2015. Survivors include his
wife, Darlene Ruder Werth ’58; one son; three daughters; three
brothers; five sisters; 14 grandchildren; and 10 great-
grandchildren.

Pauline Dinkel died October 3, 2015, at Via Christi Village Care
Center, Hays. Survivors include four sons, Melvin ’60, Delmar 63,
Kenneth ’64, and Jim ’66; three daughters, Dorothy Dinkel Jacobs
’62, Lucy Dinkel Brown’65, and Donna Dinkel Deckman’77; 24
grandchildren; 42 great-grandchildren; and 12 great-great-
grandchildren.

Agnes Suppes died October 9, 2015. She is survived by three sons,
Terry ’69, lvan ’72, and Galen; two daughters, Carol Suppes
Myers 65, and Sheila Suppes Brackett ’71; 17 grandchildren; 21
great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren.

Tony “Red” Pfeifer Jr. died October 20, 2015, at his home. Mr.
Pfeifer was a teacher and coach in Victoria schools for 32 years.
He, along with Lawrence Marcotte and Gene Dreiling, were the
first members to be named to the VHS Alumni Hall of Fame in
2002. Survivors include his wife, Geraldine; five sons, Tony '74,
Tim ’76, Terry 78, Danny ’83, and Dave ’85; two brothers; two
sisters; nine grandchildren; and one great-grandchild.

Pauline Sander died October 21, 2015, at Lakeview Nursing
Center, Boonville Missouri. Survivors include one son, Joe '67;
one daughter, Verline Sander; four grandchildren; and nine great-
grandchildren.

Marty Sander ‘77 died November 4, 2015, in Cancun, Mexico.
Survivors include his wife, Saundra; two sons; two brothers, Brad
71 and Darrell ’74; two sisters, Gladys Sander Swindler ‘70 and
Patty Sander Billinger ’81; and four grandchildren.

Marjorie Kuhn Pancost '52 died November 1, 2015, in Phoenix,
Arizona. She is survived by a son; one brother, Clinton Kuhn ’50;
three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren.
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Wilfred Sander ’48 died November 13, 2015, at Golden Living
Center, Wilson. He is survived by one son, Mark ’83; four
daughters, Ann Sander Friesen, Margaret Sander Wedel,
Carmelita Sander Olson, and Maria Sander Dinkel ’88; one
brother, Donnie ’65; one sister, Doris Sander Hertel ’63; and
numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren.

Millie Dinkel died November 16, 2015, at Hays Medical Center.
She is survived by her husband, Elmer ’53; two sons, Robert '73
and Don ’83; one daughter, Rosie Dinkel Klaus '77; four
grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren.

Albert R. Braun ’53 died November 24, 2015, at Harry Hynes
Hospice Center at Via Christi-St Francis, Wichita. He is survived by
his wife, Stella; one son, Douglas ’80; three daughters, Brenda
Braun Meder ’74, Linda Braun Beilman ’75, and Doreen Braun
Koerner '79; one brother, John Braun ’49; two sisters, Clara Baier
and Theresa Kuhn; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren.

Miriam Bellendir Wasinger died December 8, 2015. She is
survived by a son, Lioyd '68; two daughters, Mary Wasinger Bittel
’71 and Rose Ann Wasinger Brown ’74; 13 grandchildren; and 26
great- grandchildren.

Diana Rome Waldschmidt 63 died December 13,2015, at Hays
Medical Center. She is survived by her husband, Ronald; one
daughter; her father, Wilmer J. Rome; one brother, Randy Rome
’88; and four sisters, Sherri Rome Windholz ’67, Dorothy Rome
Taylor '73, Donna Rome Lovelady ’73, and Betty Rome Hansen
'76.

Verland Windholz ’56 died December 25, 2015, at his home. He is
survived by four sons; one daughter; a brother, Ernest ’58; two
sisters, Gladys Windholz Brown ’57 and Mary Kay Windholz
VanDon; eight grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren.

Bernie Roth 45 died December 25, 2015, at his home in Victoria.
He is survived by his wife, Jean; four sons; one daughter; one
sister, Det Roth Younger ’58; eight grandchildren; and one great-
grandchild.

Edwin Weigel ’47 died December 26, 2015, at Hays Medical
Center. He is survived by his wife, Shirley; two sons; three
daughters; 19 grandchildren; 26 great-grandchildren; and a great-
great-grandson.

Norma Goetz Huffman ’51 died January 1, 2016. She is survived
by one son; one daughter; two brothers, Ron Goetz '54 and Frank
Goetz ’58; three sisters, Berniece Goetz Bushman ’50, Verda
Goetz Werner ’55, and Sharon Goetz Merrick ’60; and four
grandchildren.

Ruth Engel died January 5, 2016, at the Good Samaritan Center of
Hays. She is survived by five daughters, Donna Engel Woolen ’68,
Sandra Engel Caballero '71, Paula Engel Robben 73, Joan Engel
Ice, and Joyce Engel Thompson; 11 grandchildren; and 12 great-
grandchildren.

Firma Rohr Hammersmith ’57 died January 6, 2016, at Via Christi
Village, Hays. She is survived by her husband, Joe; one son; one
daughter; two brothers, Jerry Rohr ’57 and Leon Rohr; five sisters,
Bernita Rohr Schrant, Shirley Rohr Hammersmith, Vera Rohr
Rohleder, Mary Ann Rohr Kuhn, and Arlene Rohr Giebler ’64; and
two grandchildren.

Irene Dinkel Scruggs ’45 died January 8, 2016, at Meadowlark
Hills Nursing home, Manhattan. She is survived by three sons; two
brothers, George Dinkel and Fr. Harvey Dinkel OFM, Cap.; three
sisters, Mary Dinkel Younker ’48, Viola Dinkel Richmeier ’51, and
Sister Paul Ann Dinkel, CSA ’51; six grandchildren; and six great-
grandchildren.

Elmer C. “Clyde” Quint ’43 died January 10, 2015, at Peoria,
Arizona. He is survived by one son, two daughters, and four
grandchildren.

Ralph Windholz died January 12, 2016, at the Via Christi Village
Care Center, Hays. He is survived by his wife, Millie; three sons,
Julie ’70, Ralph ’72, and Mike ’81; seven daughters, Wanda
Windholz Klaus ’71, Connie Windholz ’74, Paula Windholz
Thomas '75, Patty Windholz Kuhn 77, Dotty Windholz Legleiter
'78, Mary Windholz Marshall ’81, and Margaret Windholz Kay
'86; one stepson; two stepdaughters; one sister; one half-sister;
17 grandchildren; 18 step-grandchildren, and 23 step-great-
grandchildren.

Tom J. Dreiling ’59 died January 30, 2016, at his home in Victoria.
He is survived by a son, Scott “93; two daughters, Dana Dreiling
Lang '84 and Shana Dreiling Gatschet ’91; former wife, Jeanette
Kippes Dreiling '60; three brothers, Marvin ’44, Charles ’51, and
James '63; two sisters, Lucy Dreiling Roth 46 and Theresa Dreiling
Ellis 57; and seven grandchildren.

Tom G. Dreiling died February 14, 2016, at his home in Kingman.
He is survived by his wife; two stepdaughters; four sisters,
Marilyn Dreiling Clemente ’69, Eileen Dreiling '71, Ruth Dreiling
Dellett, and Gloria Dreiling Lambert ’78; six grandchildren; and
five great-grandchildren.

Louise Windholz Schmidtberger '72 died February 23, 2016 at
Hays Medical Center. She is survived by her husband, Jerry; two
sons, Brandon ‘94 and Corey ’99; two brothers, Virgil Windholz
’54 and Otto Windholz '69; two sisters, Charlotte Windholz Blake
’63;

’58 and Carolyn Windholz Pfannenstiel and three

grandchildren.
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Members of the Community Band are shown during a Monday evening practice session. Pictured counterclockwise from left: Luke
Johnson (standing), John Braun ’84, Gladys Wellbrock Pfeifer ’53, Rosie Braun Dinkel 60, Lee Maxwell, Cora Braun Schulte ’55,

Randy Brull, and Dave Gottwald.

“put Another Nickel In, In the Nickelodeon”. These lyrics
will awaken the nostalgic memories of many VHS grads
from the 50s era. Thanks to Luke Johnson, Director of
Music, VHS doesn’t need the Nickelodeon or Pandora to put
music back into our community and school activities. In less
than six months, his enthusiasm has generated a successful
beginner’s 6" grade band and a 7th and 8th grade band.
From this harvest, along with the support of the
community, parents, and school administration, a high
school band will soon be a reality in VHS again.

In August 2015, members of the former Community
Band Organization were ecstatic to learn that the District
hired a music teacher who was eager to rebuild the school’s
music program. Knowing funds were scarce, the officers
agreed to gift the organization’s savings fund ($5,000) to
the school’s music program to use for instrument repair
and other necessities. Other outside donations will be
gratefully accepted.

Mr. Johnson’s efforts have also reestablished the
community band. We invite anyone in the area who has
ever played a band instrument to show up for rehearsal

Monday evenings at 7:30 in the high school band room. An
instrument will be furnished if you need one. Join the fun
and ignite the enthusiasm to get band music back into our
community and school activities.

Want more information? Call Cora Schulte
785-735-4971, Det Younger 785-735-2757, or Luke Johnson
785-639-2913.

Below is a message from Luke Johnson:

“I've really enjoyed getting to know the community
band members and working with them on a weekly basis.
| feel it’s extremely important to build the music culture
in the community. Not only does it give community
members an opportunity to play, it also inspires my
students to work hard. My kids are able to see that music
is truly a life long journey. To have members in their 70s,
80s, and 90s playing along side my 12- and 13-year-olds
is a unique experience. While | love working with the
community members who play at a very high level, | think
the lessons they can teach my students as a group is the
most valuable part of the process.”
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Hall Of Fame Victoria Alumni Association

Each year the Victoria Alumni Association inducts up to 3 individuals into the VAA
Hall of Fame. There are two categories where the inductees can be selected from:
School Personnel and Alum at Large.

The School Personnel category includes superintendents, principals, teachers,
secretaries, cooks, custodians and other USD 432 employees at the elementary,
middle, and high schools. The Alum at Large recognition is reserved for those
graduates of the Victoria school system that have made a significant contribution of
their time and talent to their fellow man.

Deadline for Entry is June 1, 2016.

Your Name

Your Graduating Year

Your phone # (so we can contact you)

Your email address

I nominate the following person for the Victoria Alumni Association Hall of Fame

Nominee’s Name

Nominee’s Approximate Years of Service

Please attach a sheet stating your reasons for nominating this person.
Mail this form, along with your nomination letter to:
Victoria Alumni Association
PO Box 382
Victoria KS 67671
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PLEASE NOTIFY YOUR ASSOCIATION OF ANY ADDRESS CHANGES THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
HOMECOMING 2016

8:00 a.m...... 20th Annual VHS Golf Classic
Fort Hays Municipal Golf Course

2:00 p.m. ..... Open House at V.F.W. Hall, Victoria

4:00 p.m. ..... Homecoming Parade & Pep Rallyat VHS
5:00 p.m. ..... VIP Barbecue & Walk through Halls of VHS
7:00 p.m...... Football Game Knights vs. Otis-Bison

9:00 p.m. ..... Social at Victoria V.F.W. Hall

----- Saturday, September 24, 2016 - - - - -
4:00 p.m. ..... Memorial Mass at Basilica of St. Fidelis

5:15 p-m. ... Social/Banquet — Rose Garden Banquet
Hall, Hays (formerly The Fanchon)

9:00 p.m. ..... Dance “Anthony & the Anamals”

2016 Upcoming
Events

— FIDELISFEST —
Sunday, April 24

— ALUMNI-SPONSORED
SENIOR BARBEQUE —
Friday, May 13

— HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATION —
Sunday, May 15

— HALL OF FAME NOMINATIONS —
Due Wednesday, June 1

— HERZOGFEST —
Friday-Saturday, August 5-6

— VHS HOMECOMING 2016 —
Friday-Saturday, September 23-24




